
 

CHSC END OF TERM 4 UPDATE 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

2021 is nearly at the end. Every year NESA selects outstanding pieces of student work to 
showcase their expertise, knowledge and skills that has culminated in outstanding pieces of 
work. Congratulations to the following students: 

Dance - Amy Knott has been selected to perform her core performance for Call back. 

Industrial Technology – Francoise Dik for Shape 2021 Call back at the Power House 
Museum. 

Visual Arts – James Thompson whose work ‘My Mob’ has been selected for Art Express. 

Congratulations to Hayley Kitching who won in the State All School Athletics Championship 
in a record breaking time in the 17 years girls 800 metres and the 17 years 1500 metres. 

On behalf of Coffs Harbour Senior College, I would like to publicly acknowledge the 
tremendous contributions made to the Coffs Harbour Senior College by Susan McGowan 
and Wendy Morrison.  Both have made such an enormous difference to student outcomes.  
Susan has been incredibly passionate about Music and inspired students, who have always 
risen to the occasion.  We has seen the end result with outstanding performances being 
showcased by students.  Likewise Wendy has used her expertise and knowledge that has 
left to outstanding results in PDHPE and Dance.  She has over her time developed both of 
those subjects and provided opportunities for students who wanted to extend themselves. 
We wish them all the best for their new journey. 

I would like to acknowledge all the efforts by staff who has always met the new challenges 
faced with creativity and all shaped around helping our college community. Further to this 
the student body continues to flourish and have come up a number of projects centred 
around giving back and improving their environment. 

Two weeks ago we farewelled the class of 2021 with a wonderful graduation ceremony.  It 
was pleasing to have the opportunity to acknowledge the success, they have achieved by 
completing their HSC. Rowan and Jeremy summed up their dreams and aspirations for their 
cohort beautifully.  We wish them well with their future endeavours 

Please note the following dates: 

ATARs will be released 20th January 2022 

HSC results are released on the 24th January 2022 

The first ATAR based off round will now be released at 7:30am on Wednesday 26 January. 

Students will have until midnight on Friday 21st January to finalise their university 
preferences for the offer round 



Next year for students 

Year 11 being Tuesday 1st February – Year 12 Orientation guides in attendance 

Year 12 return 2nd February 

 

 


